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PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING
Wednesday, November 28, 2007

8:00 a.m.

Merrimack Valley Workforce Investment Board

Lawrence, MA  01840

Members Present:
Peter Matthews, Chair

Pedro Arce, Charles LoPiano, Donna Gambon,
Shirley Callan, Karen Sawyer

Members Absent:

Sal Lupoli, Mike Sweeney

Staff Present:
Fred Carberry, Betty Kirk, Augustine Ambe,
Marjorie Betances

Guests Present:

Arthur Chilingirian, Amy Weatherbee

1.
Approval of Minutes of 10/25/2007
Mr. Matthews called the meeting to order at 8:10 a.m. and called for a motion on the minutes of the 10/25/2007 meeting.
Motion by Peter Matthews seconded by Chick LoPiano to approve on the minutes of the October 25, 2007 meeting as submitted. Donna Gambon abstained.   Motion passed.
2.
Spending Plan for Distribution of Additional One Stop Career Center Funds FY’08.
Chili reported that he has no information on the Spending Plan at this moment, he couldn’t arrange a meeting, but he will provide the information at the next Planning Committee meeting.
3.
Establish Lease/Space Committee
Chili reported to the members that the Career Center doesn’t have an agreement on the lease yet because the landlord has increased the cost to $19.00 per square foot.  Chili commented that he doesn’t know if the Career Center can afford it.  Amy said that the Career Center needs to think about the money and the time that will be spent if they move from their present location.
Fred updated that the MVWIB has secured extension of their lease for six months.
Pedro suggested that a lease/space committee should be formed to look into the problem and report back to the full board.  Pedro also, suggested that the following people should be involved in the Space Committee: Mark Andrews, Karen Sawyer, David Hartleb, Arthur Chilingirian, Fred Carberry and Pedro Arce.

4.
Workforce Competitiveness Trust Fund Update

Betty introduced Augustine Ambe as the new WCTF Coordinator for the WIB.  Augustine updated on the WCTF on an upcoming meeting with the community colleges.  Fred commented that all the responsibility of this project was on Betty but, now having Augustine in board, Betty feels more comfortable.   Fred also commented that he would like to see Northern Essex Community College partner with other local training providers to meet employer needs. Betty stated that North Shore and Middlesex do this well and would like to see Northern Essex follow suit.
5.
 ECCLI Grant Update
Betty reported that the ECCLI grant is a mini proposal that will address the shortage of health care workers as well as the retention of older, experienced health care professionals.  Betty also said that she met with Cambridge College and now she will meet with Margaret O’Neill from Whittier Health Network.  Fred reported that the final product for this grant will be report outlining the results of the research.
6.
NAWB on the Way to the Forum Conference February, 2008
Fred gave an update based on the meeting with Joe Bevilacqua yesterday.  Fred said that Joe has a presentation prepared for this conference.  Fred also said that Len Wilson, Joe Bevilacqua, Mayor Michael Sullivan, Peter Matthews, and Sal Lupoli were suggested as panelists.  Fred commented that attending the conference could cost as much as $2,000 per person. 
Fred reported that he is looking for a recommendation on how the expenses should be paid for the for NAWB conference.  Pedro suggested that cost could be split between the Chamber and WIB.
A motion was made by Chick LoPiano that the WIB and DGA analyze the cost and availability of funds for this conference, and prepare a plan for the level of conference participation, within budget constraints.  Motion was seconded by Donna Gambon and passed.
7.
Adjourn
The next MVWIB Quarterly Meeting on January 15, 2008 will be hosted by Peter Matthews and the Merrimack Valley Federal Credit Union.
Next MVWIB Planning Committee Meeting will be Friday, December 21, 2008 at 8:00 a.m.
A motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Chick LoPiano seconded by Donna Gambon.  Motion passed. Meeting adjourned at 9: a.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Marjorie Betances
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